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Questions Answers 

In the RFP under Project Overview on page 10, paragraph 3, the statement reads 
as follows (beginning on the 5th line up from the bottom): "Payment will be done 
via an hourly rate of service for consultation and training/coaching 
services.  Rates shall be inclusive of all costs of providing the service." However, 
on page 23, clause 10a, it appears that only the training/coaching hours shall be 
inclusive of travel, etc. These two statements appear to conflict. 

The rates of service for both the consulting service and the training/coaching shall 
be inclusive of all costs of providing the service. 

    

If a respondent plans to have in-house staff deliver both consulting services and a 
portion of the training/coaching services, and in the event DHH does want only 
training coaching services to be inclusive of travel/expenses (not consulting 
services), should their time be accounted for separately in the consulting services 
portion of the budget and in the training/coaching portion of the budget, and 
potentially with two different rate structures (one inclusive of travel/expenses 
for training/coaching, and one that is not for consulting services)?  

The rates of service for both the consulting service and the training/coaching shall 
be inclusive of all costs of providing the service.  The rate charged by a staff 
person who is providing both training and consulting should be charged based on 
the type of service being provided at the time.  For example: training should be 
charged at the training rate and consulting at the consulting rate. 

 


